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Last meeting’s attendance:  71%

Stand-in President Pete opened 
the meeting after some member 
wrestled with the door.  Gill said 
grace, went through the four way 
test and toasted South Africa.

Stand-in President Pete read 
through the notes that President 
Janine provided prior to the 
meeting:

The District Conference 2014/15 
will be hosted by the Rotary CLub of 

Kimberley and will be the duty of the 
incoming President to co-ordinate.

A note from Kimberley South was read 
out, thanking everyone for their nappy 

donations and for making the Nappy 
Run a success.  They collected 2891 baby 

nappies, 194 for adults and 180 cloth 
nappies.  These will all be donated to 

various facilities and projects in the area.

POETS will be taking place on 14 March 
in Colesberg.  All persons interested in 

attending should contact André for more 
information.

It has been decided that all raffle books should 
be returned unsold.

Sergeant Gill asked if anyone was interested in going 
on the Rotary Cruise... apparently Kimberlites are 
land-lovers.  She read through the dates and duties 
before handing a spot to Peter T to discuss the Golf 
Day (in Hugh’s absence).

Everyone is requested to assist in making the Golf 
Day a success by:

- 	 Trying to arrange prizes for the four balls 
	 (4 x prizes); 
- 	 Putting up the supplied posters; 
-     	 Handing out entry forms / booklets to all 	
	 the golfers they know.

Attendance Officer Ken put the numbers at15 of 21, 
or 71,4%.

Sergeant Gill, switching to the Corporal role, told a 
few jokes:  

One regarding an apparent entrepreneurial, yet 
alcoholic, snake;

Another showed that even parrots’s prayers are 
answered;

And the final one showed the dedication that some 
pharmeceutical firms’ employees have in quality 
assurance.

She closed with the following: 

“Suck a mint, read a verse, 
count your blessings, things 
could be worse.”
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Disclaimer
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They do not necessarily reflect the views of the Rotary Club of Kimberley, of Rotary 

District 9370 or of Rotary InternationalClub of Kimberley

If you are unable to perform 
a duty, please make sure 
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Upcoming Events

February—World Understanding Month
21-23	 AG Training in Ladybrand

March—Literacy Month
7-8	 POETS (Durban)
8-9	 CANSA’s Relay for Life
14	 Golf day
14-16 	 POETS (Colesberg)

April—Magazine Month
2-4	 Rotary Family Health Days

Wedding Anniversaries
Mar	 26	 Pete & Amanda van Zyl
Apr	 26	 Hentie & Lizanne van Niekerk
May	 17	 Philip & Shirley Maritz
Jun	 28	 Barry & Gill Downs

Coffee Club
Feb 	 11	 Pete van Zyl
Feb	 18	 Barry Downs
Feb	 25	 Jennilee Ellis
Mar 	 04	 Jannie Jacobs

Coffee Club -  
Birthday Greetings 

Feb	 26	 Rob Hollings
Feb	 28	 Sam Goldblatt
Mar 	 28	 George Lodder
May	 10	 Ron Wilson

Induction Anniversaries
Feb 13	 Hugh McGibbon		  2012

Mar 5	 Amanda van Zyl		  2008
Mar 18	 Jannie Jacobs			  2013

Apr	5	 Lawrie Shuttleworth		  1952

Birthday Greetings
Feb  19	 Jennilee Ellis

Feb  21	 Maureen McGibbon
Feb  23	 RI (1905)

Mar	 29	 Andries Erasmus

Corporal
Feb  10		 Jannie Jacobs
Feb  17		  Chris Louw
Feb  24		  Philip Maritz

Mar 03		  Hugh McGibbon

Fellowship
Feb 10	 Judy Morrison & André Oberholzer
Feb 17	 Div Pretorius & Gill Quinn
Feb 24	 Ken Quinn & Peter Thomas
Mar 03	 Corlia van Tonder & Pete van Zyl
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“The man on top of the mountain didn’t fall there.”
							        - Vince Lombardi


